Church needs for her work the sympathy and help of all her children; and that work will only then be in a thoroughly healthy condition, when the names of all who profess to be Church members are found on the list of subscribers to the Mission Fund.

The envelope system, introduced in the city churches has been most successful.

## ITEMS.

The meeting of Synod is fixed for the 14th and 15th of June.

\* \* \*

They are shortly going to extend and enlarge the Cathedral Schools.

\* \* \*

The crosses on St. Mark's are gilded, and look very beautiful shining in the sun.

\* \* \*

Interest and enthusiasm are rapidly growing over the project of the new Cathedral.

\* \* \*

The Bishop has given \$50 to the D. P. A. S. But more money is needed before it can be started properly and efficiently.

\* \* \*

A very handy little leaflet, containing the complete Evening Service, including hymns, is being placed in St. John's pews, for the benefit of those unfamiliar with our office.

<del>?</del> <del>?</del>

A member of the Sunday School Union points out that the number of children attending Church of England Schools, should have been placed at 700, or twice the figure we mentioned in our issue of last month.

<del>,</del>

It is not perhaps generally known that there is an Association of Church of England Clergy in Victoria, called the Clerical Union. It numbers eleven members, and meets regularly every six weeks. Its voice may be heard one of these days.

\* \* \*

The minstrel entertainment netted \$105.75 for the Discharged Prisoners Aid Socie'y, an equal sum, with the consent of the promoters, being handed over to Mrs. Gault, who was recently left destitute through the drowning of her husband, Captain Gault.